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February 21, 2018
From:

Faculty Senate

To:

President Altenkirch

Dear Dr. Altenkirch,

The Faculty Senate discussed the Child Protection Policy (01.04.01) and the accompanying Guidebook for Activities or Programs with Child Participants that you submitted to the Senate on January 29, 2018.

The Senate recognizes the need for stringent rules needed for all activities that involve children at the UAH Campus.  The Senate supports most strongly the spirit of the Policy.  With this letter we draw your attention to some details in the Policy and the Guidebook that may have detrimental effects on activities that are regularly held on campus and are in part designed as recruiting tools.
There are a number of programs that would fall under this policy, the following are currently known to the Senate:
· Tech Trek (Dr. Gaede)

· A transportation camp (Dr. Gholston)

· Let’s pretend hospital (College of Nursing)

· Sign language classes (Education Department)

· Girls in Science and Engineering (Dr. Vogler)

· Chemistry Olympiad (Dr. Vogler)

· Alabama Science and Engineering Fair (Dr. Florinski)

· School field trips to the Salmon Library (Library)

· Unaccompanied minors can register for a UAH Library Guest card and can visit the library, including the computer facilities, at any time during business hours.  Currently, more than 100 guest cards are issued to local high school students (Library)

UAH Personnel associated with these programs will have to undergo annual background checks and annual training in (i) Child Protection Policy, (ii) Mandatory Reporting and (iii) Campus Security Authority.  This annual training is an extensive demand on the time of faculty; with little foresight as to the best approach to implement the requirements.


Third parties involved with the activity are required to undergo background checks.  The involvement of third parties in some of these activities is very much appreciated, e.g. BASF in ‘Girls in Science and Engineering’, and it is difficult to request background checks of professionals who kindly give their time to educational activities for children.  

The record keeping requirements are enormous and rest with colleges and units, which “must ensure that faculty, staff, students, student employees, graduate assistants, and volunteers have completed all required training annually…”  This demand is prohibitive as colleges and in particular departmental units are already overextended in their responsibilities and this request goes beyond the workload that can be expected of units and their staff assistants.  Equally the requested up-to-date record keeping on all such programs, as outlined in the Registration and Approval section of the Guidebook, within the sponsoring departments places an additional burden on the departments.  These aspects of the policy can only be implemented by the central administration, as this extra workload cannot be placed on faculty.
Typically we have high school students shadowing our students and post-docs in our research labs.  With the extensive demand for annual training and background checks, Principal Investigators may opt to close their labs to high school students.

Faculty take active roles in outreach and recruitment efforts; with these off-campus activities falling under purview of the policy, the requirements put forth by the policy may deter faculty from continuing these activities.  

In summary, it is the opinion of the Faculty Senate that aspects of the Child Protection Policy are too extensive and therefore become prohibitive and will result in the cancellation of programs that have been established for children with the foremost intent of inspiring them to pursue a higher education.
The UAH Faculty Senate
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